Ohio Association of Physician Assistants

Board of Directors Meeting

January 23, 2016
A regularly scheduled meeting of the OAPA Board of Directors convened at the Columbus Airport Marriott in Columbus, OH on January 23, 2016.  Present were board members Bowlby,Cackler, Dombrowski, Eulberg. Goodrich, Hirkala, Talboo, Thompson and Trimbath,.  Absent were board members Boyd, Gardner, Snider and Ward.   Also present were Kristen Homoki, Student Affairs Chair, Hope Smith, Student Rep-Elect, Clayton Rotuno, Diversity Chair, Susie Ivanov, AAPA Delegate, two students from Baldwin Wallace, one student from Tri-C/CSU, one student from Ohio Dominican and 2 students from the University of Dayton and OAPA Executive Director Beth Adamson.   A quorum was present. 
After introductions, President Cackler, in the absence of Secretary Treasurer Boyd, asked for a review of the minutes from the last meeting.  Ms. Bowlby made a motion to approve the October 1, 2015 minutes.  Ms. Talboo seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Also due to the absence of Ms. Boyd, Ms. Adamson reviewed the December 2015 financial statement noting that they were year-end numbers.  Mr. Eulberg moved to accept the December 2015 financial statements.  Mr. Dombrowski seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Mr. Cackler advised that he was on an AAPA conference call that covered the AAPA Strategic Plan.  The Plan will focus on expanded opportunities, identifying advances and supporting a progressive work environment.
Region 4 Director, Ms. Bowlby reported that they had a dinner recently and will be scheduling more.
Region 6 Director, Mr. Eulberg advised that he has had reps contact him to hold dinners.  
Region 3 Director, Ms. Talboo reported that reps in her area are now restricting PAs to only certain specialties for the dinners.
Mr. Cackler reported that Region 7 Director, Mr. Ward, had communicated that Ohio PAs do not have access to Kentucky information as they do with Ohio OARSS.  It was suggested that OAPA contact the Kentucky APA.

Student Representative-Elect, Ms. Smith and Student Affairs Chair, Kristin Homoki reported on SAC activities.  They recently had  a conference call with representatives from all the programs but one.   and reported that the student Instagram  has 80 posts.  A group of students will meet after the Board meeting to begin organizing the PA Olympics. The Olympics will also include various fundraising events.  She also reported that two students are going to AAPA Leadership Summit and also asked for a networking event at the Pharmacology Conference.
Ms. Homoki reviewed the plans for the 2017 student track and career fair.  There would be a registration fee.  Mr. Trimbath asked for a survey of the students to ascertain interest in this event.  Discussion took place on the OAPA financial situation and it was suggested that students need to be made aware of the financial impact working to improve the PA profession has on OAPA. An informational flyer might be developed outlining legislation and the cost of success.
The SAC would like a newsletter to post in program common areas.  It also feels that social media is the best way to reach students.  Perhaps a student could be assigned as a media director.  A session on “PAs in the Electronic Age” was suggested for the Annual Conference with a preview at the Pharmacology Conference.  A social media director/committee will be recruited in April to begin in July.

Ms. Adamson advised that the PAPC meeting was cancelled in January.  Mr. Cackler gave a report on the meeting that was held with the Medical Board Executive Director advising that the OSMB is interested in rethinking the PAPC and has asked OAPA for input.  Several options were discussed but it was decided to put a Task Force together to look at all options.
Mr. Cackler reported on the Membership Task Force commenting that it should be revived.  He shared a PowerPoint he developed for a project that contained interesting statistics resulting from membership data from OAPA.  He also added that Ms. Mansell may be interested in chairing the Task Force.

Mr. Rotuno, Diversity Committee Chair, reviewed recent events in the Cleveland area and commented on a recent bereavement policy change at the Cleveland Clinic.  Ms. Thompson noted that the new policy now excludes non-married couples.  The Cleveland VA has established a Transgender Care Clinic. He also reviewed several pieces of legislation that OAPA is monitoring.
In the absence of GAC Chair Pagel, Mr. Cackler advised that PAs are not in the Pink Slip bill and will not be.  OAPA met with Representative Pelanda on the ABN bill, HB216, who made it clear that OAPA had no reason to be involved with the bill.  Ms. Adamson advised she sent letters to the OSMA, OOA, OAFP and Ohio ACEP on both the proposed QA rule changes and on the negative formulary.  The Medical Board has drafted language to fix the prescriptive authority problem and the “accredited institution” language.  The Medicaid meeting went well and the agency is interested in learning more about PAs in order to update the rules.

In conference planning, a Reimbursement Seminar is scheduled for February 19 and there will be a preceptor workshop the day before the Pharmacology Conference.

Mr. Trimbath advised that the Formulary Task Force has been researching formularies in other states and only two states have a formulary – Ohio and Florida.  The OSMA responded to the letter that they received and said that they still want physician input on what drugs should appear on a negative formulary.  The OAFP objected to a negative formulary but their reasoning may be due to not understanding the physician’s role in delegating prescriptive authority to PAs.

The board recommended that there be two categories on the PA formulary and that this be reflected on the supervision agreements as being within the scope of practice of the physician.  A letter needs to be sent to the Medical Board.

The board reviewed information on the financial impact of offering free conference registrations to board members and it was decided that Mr. Dombrowski will make a formal proposal to the Board in April.

Ms. Hirkala has been research the request from Health Jobs Nationwide for the job site on the OAPA website.  She will contact the Georgia APA on their experience with that organization.

The OAPA job site can be made members only at any time.  It gets a lot of traffic but it is impossible to tell by whom.  The board will decide on this in April.

Ms. Adamson reviewed the 2016 budget.  Ms. Talboo made a motion to approve the 2016 budget.  Ms. Bowlby seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
The board reviewed a model supervision agreement compiled from both one developed by Ms. Adamson and one developed by Mr. Trimbath.  By consensus the board approved posting the agreement on the website.

Mr. Cackler advised that AAPA has mentioned OAPA may not be in compliance with AAPA policy because state law allows a podiatrist to supervise a PA.  No action is needed at this time.

OAPA has been approached by Exam Master to enter into a contract.  Mr. Trimbath and Ms. Ivanov will review and make a recommendation.

AAPA has asked the NCCPA to hold off on initiating their recommendation for reformatting the PANRE.  A meeting will take place at the Leadership Summit in early February and those not in attendance can phone in.  OAPA will decide whether or not to initiation a resolution to the AAPA House of Delegates after the meeting.

Matt Doughman has resigned his position as a Delegate.  OAPA has two elected alternates.  Mr. Trimbath moved to appoint Teresa D’Alessandro to the vacant Delegate postions.  Mr. Dombrowski seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be held on April 14, 2016 at the Sheraton Suites in Cuyahoga Falls at 4:00 PM.  It will be a working dinner.
